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In English this week, we used our knowledge on volcanoes to write our own non-
chronological reports. We created and organised our own notes, chose suitable 
subheadings and selected and used a range of subject-specific vocabulary. Once we 
had finished, we edited our writing before publishing our final piece.  
 
In Maths, we have been using the column method for addition with no exchanging. 
Next week, we will be using the column method with exchanging for ones and tens.   
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In outdoor PE, we brought together all the skills we have learnt 
throughout the half term and played some mini games of 
basketball. We were focusing especially on dribbling and passing 
skills.  
 
 
In Geography, we completed some fieldwork within the 
school grounds. We began by learning about the three main 
types of rock (sedimentary, igneous and metamorphic) and 
then in small groups, we walked around the school grounds 
looking for different types of rock. Using a map of the 
school, we marked on the different places where rock can 
be found and stated which type of rock it is.   
 
 
In order to alleviate the congestion on the path leading to the Ashlea Avenue gate at 
the end of the day, from Monday, Year 3 will be brought to the KS1 playground at 
3.25pm. Parents and carers should wait in the KS1 playground to meet them. 
Both gates can be used to leave school at the end of the day. The Daisy Road gate 
and surrounding roads are often much quieter. 
 
 
 
 

Miss Stephenson and Miss Parker        


